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April 4, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett 
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Bellevue to facilitate the City’s annexation of the Eastgate, Tamara Hills, Hilltop, and Horizon View Potential Annexation Areas (PAAs) known as the “South Bellevue Annexation.”  For reference, a map of the PAAs has been included as an enclosure with this letter. 
All four unincorporated communities are south of Interstate 90 and are surrounded by the City of Bellevue.  Together they have a population of 5,554 and encompass 919 acres.  Eastgate is the largest of the four areas with a population of 4,967 and an area of 764 acres.
The ILA attached to the ordinance provides the framework for the transfer of property and facility records within the annexation area from King County to the City of Bellevue.  The ILA also provides the framework for a smooth transition of local services including the transfer of general records, district court cases, permitting and code enforcement, and police services, to name a few.  
This legislation is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan and furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan.  Comprehensive Plan Policy U-201 calls for encouraging the annexation of the remaining urban unincorporated area.  The King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Goal, Objective 1, Strategy “c” calls for the transitioning of governance and fiscal responsibility for local services of urban unincorporated areas to cities.

Specific to this annexation, in consideration for Bellevue proceeding with annexation of these areas in 2012 and removing this PAA from the County’s service obligation, the ILA amends a previous agreement with the City of Bellevue for a roadway project on 150th Avenue SE that crossed the unincorporated and incorporated boundary of 150th Avenue SE.  The effect of the amendment is to modify the requirement for reimbursement of the County cost of the unincorporated portion of the project based on a 10 year amortization schedule.  The project, which was completed in 2007, has been paid for in full.  Pursuant to the 150th Avenue SE 
agreement, if Bellevue annexed in 2017 or later, the City would not be subject to any reimbursement of the amortized cost of the unincorporated portion of the project.  The County roads budget does not assume the contract payment.  Additionally, the Newport Way culvert project, included in the 2012-2017 CIP, will be eliminated and funding allocated for the project in 2012 will be re-programmed.
Approval of the ordinance does not incur any fiscal impacts.  However, the resulting annexation will have fiscal impacts to the County, as documented in the attached fiscal note.  Disappropriations for various direct services in the South Bellevue PAAs will be included in future supplemental budget(s) once the annexation becomes effective. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Given the tentative June 1, 2012 effective date of this annexation, I respectfully request prompt Council action on the South Bellevue ILA.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
I appreciate your favorable consideration of this agreement and I thank you for your continuing support of these large urban unincorporated area annexations. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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  Kendall Moore, Comprehensive Plan Manager, 
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